Brashley Vineyards LLC (BVL) Health and Safety Plan.   Dtd.  July 1, 2020

1- BVL will have proper signage at the entrance to the outdoor parking lot space that is delineated and permitted.  We have purchased the sandwich boards with the Mendocino County protocol rules that will be displayed.   We will also have other signage. 

2- Employees/family will have access and be provided face masks and disposable gloves for any interaction with patrons or when disinfecting touch spots.  We have procured 150 masks and multiple boxes of gloves for frequent PPE changing.  We will wear PPE throughout our day.. 

3- We will setup limited touch points for patrons with few  table tops (no seating will be provided) to limit the known possible contaminants locations.    Employees have been provided the necessary protocol and disinfectant along with the PPE and we will clean after every patron.  
No public bathrooms are being provided. 

4- We plan limited and distant service to our patrons to keep our employees safe at a distance.. 

5- We also plan to limit our distance with the use of few tabletops and we will be providing only outside service to our customers.

6- We are a new business, so we are not going through a reopening and anticipate a small number of customers.   The July 4th weekend may be the only time we provide tastings and sales of wine and merchandise until 2021.   We will provide a notice at the entrance regarding the limit number allowed in the designated area.  We will place markers 6’ apart.  

7- We will monitor the outside entrance which is within our site of vision.  We will permit only a total of 3 parties with 4 persons max. in this delineated outside space.   

8- We are using Square for Retail and they have a contactless attachment to the monitor we will use.  No receipts will be generated.   We also have tap, insert and swipe capabilities. 

9- July 4th weekend hours are July 2 12-3, July 3 11-4, July 4  11-4, July 5 11-4.   Our normal hours are anticipated to be similar in 2021, weekends only by appointment.  

10-  As a new operation, we will not be taking reservations but limiting the number of people allowed to be in the designated area in our parking lot.  No mask no service.  

11- We will only be using outdoor space in the delineated permited area within our parking lot.  

12- We will not use menus, we will be using chalk boards for information on wines and pricing.  

13- Our server is an experienced server and knows that making contact with the glass is not preferred and with Covid concerns the  health and safety for all is even more important.  We plan to use disposable plastic cups for tastings.
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14-  We will use paper cups for each individual it they would like to have a spit “cup”.

